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Dead River Campers News

Year 2008 – Edition 4
Silver Lake Restoration- Silver Lake project was finished on schedule on November 14, 2008.  The Board has been in contact with UPPCO and the DNR regarding the refill, the operating plan, minimum and maximum release from Hoist and Silver Lake and future target elevations.  The Board does not believe that UPPCO will be able to hold a target elevation with the operating plan that is spelled out in the current license.  The current target elevation in the dam license is 1341 feet above sea level.  DRCI has a resolution passed by shareholders requesting 1342.   Another meeting is planned between all parties to discuss the situation and for the Board to explain our position regarding summer operations.  UPPCO has been working with FERC to get permission to close the new dam at Silver Lake.  The DNR is telling UPPCO that they will have to keep Silver Lake at half full for the first year in order to kill the vegetation on the lake bottom.  This shallow water allows for oxygen to mix with the decaying vegetation and hopefully prevents the natural formation of mercury.  
Board Meetings –Your Board held regular meetings this quarter on October 6th, October 21st, November 10th, December 1st and December 22nd.
Issues of Interest- There has been no progress on the West End Boat Launch other than some informal discussions.  We will keep you posted on any developments.

You will be receiving a letter from Pete indicating the Board will be dropping the minimum purchase price for the 5 original lots we have for sale.  We have recently had an offer below the minimum purchase price (current listed price with Century 21) that was presented to the shareholders back in 2002.  Shareholders will have the first chance to make reasonable offers and purchase the properties below the minimum purchase price.  You can view the lots at www.Century21.com or contact Darryll Sundberg at 906-869-1328.  All financing options considered.
UPPCO is reminding all campers to keep personal property, such as pontoon boats and trailers, off of the power line right of ways.  They will need access during the winter for their machines to travel these lines to remove trees and make repairs.  This has become a big issue with UPPCO in providing electrical service around the basin to more and more year round residents.

If campers are interested in improving their campsite for beauty, wildlife or erosion, the Marquette County Conservation Dist. has their annual tree and plant sale each spring. Their booklet and order form can be found online at www.marquettecd.org   The ordering deadline is early April with pick-up in May. 
Campers are reminded when accessing the ice for snowmobiling and fishing they should respect the private property of all campers along the Dead River Basin.  
A reminder with the heavy snow loads this winter, check your roofs or have someone do it if you are not in the area and take appropriate action. 
The DRCI Board will be offering a standing reward for information leading to the arrest and conviction of any person involved in the break-in of a DRCI shareholder’ property.  Please be aware of strange vehicles and persons in the area of your camp and your neighbors.
Fish & Wildlife Committee-  

I. A review of the 2008 program follows.
       A. In July we planted approximately 1000 nice lake trout. They are the good eating "reds" and most were about 17 inches to 20 inches long - great looking fish.
       B. In September, we planted 250,000 fathead minnows at various locations. Without the support of our members, the board of directors and the D.N.R. this would not have been possible. Thanks again.
       C. In November, we were fortunate to get approximately 2500 Senica strain lake trout from the federal fish hatchery. These were great looking fish that varied from about 12 inches to 24 inches. "Get the tip ups out everyone".  Thanks to Tom Polkinghorne for handling and being at these plants. His efforts are appreciated by all and we hope to get some of his pictures on the web site.
 
 II.   Looking to 2009, we are hopefully anticipating the following.
       A. Possible plant of browns and some brook trout. We hope the system has enough fish available to allow this to happen.
        B. The walleye planting program looks like it may be starting again this year. If there is enough fish, we may see some this year.   If not we look forward to a significant plant in 2010.
        C. We had our fourth quarter committee meeting. Your committee felt that the most important project we can do is to make another minnow plant and continue to put some feed back in the basin. We especially want to accomplish this in 2009 because we expect a sample netting in 2010 which should tell us if we are successful or not. We can then have a better sense of direction. We met with the board of directors and reviewed the entire program. The board has been very supportive and approved our request of $5000 for two separate plants in 2009, one in June and one in August. We thank the board for their support in this important year and thank all our members for their continued support. It's a great investment to make.
        D. We are looking to rekindle the old fishing contest program for our members and their families. As many will remember, we had age groups within different fish groups. (Trout, Walleye, Perch, Pike etc.) Nice prizes were awarded and the kids loved it. We will have more to come on this project.
        E. We hope to meet with the D.N.R. in May and get some good news.
Have safe and good year fishing. Your committee members are Gordy Chinn, Brenden Biolo, Buffy Ervin, Tom Polkinghorne, Dave Laitinen and board member Lee Woods.  Let us know how you’re doing, your feedback is really important right now with this project in full swing. Thanks again for your support this year. 
III. Pickled Northern Pike:
      A. Skin and bone 4-5 lbs. of fish.
      B. Make salt brine -- Mixing ratio 1 cup of pickling salt to 4 cups cold water. 
                                  Make enough to cover fish in crock or bucket etc.
      C. Soak for 48 hrs in cool place (can add ice cubes if needed)
      D. Rinse fish good --soak in white vinegar 24 hrs. in cool place.-- Drain.
      E. Boil together - 2 cups white vinegar, 1-1/2 cups sugar, 1 teaspoon
                               whole all spice, 3 bay leaves, 2 teaspoon mustard seed,
                               1-2 tablespoons of pickling spice to taste. 
      F. Cut fish into bite size pieces, add sliced onion and red pepper pieces if 
          desired, pack gently in sterilized jars, top off with boiled mixture, Cap
          jars and keep refrigerated.
REMINDERS

Water Surface Elevation- If you are interested in the water surface elevation, log onto http://www.wisconsinpublicservice.com/news/hydro/hydrodata.asp or get to this same website via the DRCI website link for current information. We thank UPPCO for making this information available to us.

Plowing Snow Across Public Roads- Marquette County Road Commission reminds us that Public Act 300 of the Public Acts of 1949 as amended under section 677a states that it is against the law to deposit, or cause to be deposited, snow, ice or slush on any roadway or highway or shoulder of roadway/highway.  When people violate this law it can cause traffic safety problems.  This also causes concern for snowplow drivers and has caused damage to snow removal equipment.  It is the intent of Marquette County Road Commission to seek enforcement of this law.

Tree Removal Issues –If you have trees to remove please fill out a cutting permit and send it in to DRCI or contact Bruce Bussone at 485-5901.  There have been 61 cutting permits approved in 2008.   We had a total of 78 permits in 2007. There has been 1 cutting permit issued in 2009.  The process is working very well, with marking the trees or meeting with Bruce in person.  In an effort to maintain some control on time limits, the Board has put a limit of 1 year from date of issue for tree cutting permits.  Each shareholder is responsible for any trees cut by contractors you have hired.   Please contact Bruce if you have any questions.  You are reminded that tree cutting on common /CFR lands is prohibited.  If anyone has a problem with this issue feel free to contact your board. 

Road Improvements- Shareholders are reminded to get permits for road improvements.  This would include any changes to current roads as well as tree removals to widen access.  Each shareholder is responsible for roadwork done by any contractor you have hired.

Bridges- DRCI committed to maintain two bridges in our original documents, they are located on North Basin Drive and Three Mile Road.  Please report any bridge damage you observe to the Board immediately.

Stock Certificates – You are reminded to update your stock certificate ownership and addresses when something changes that would change those certificates.  This would include a death, divorce, move, etc.  Your ballot must be signed by all owners for it to be valid.  There is no charge to change the certificate and it can be done easily by sending the certificate to DRCI with supporting documents for the change.   Please let new shareholders know that they should submit a copy of their deed and obtain a stock certificate upon purchase of their camp.  Additionally, the corporate bylaws, declarations, rules and regulations can be found at our webpage at www.deadrivercampersinc.com 

Zoning Violations-Shareholders should report perceived zoning violations to their respective townships.  These violations would include multiple camps on single lots and excessive blight or junk.  The townships can be contacted at, Ishpeming Township-485-5411, Negaunee Township-475-7869 and Champion Township-339-2920.

Annual Meeting – Mark your calendars:  The DRCI Annual Meeting will be held on Saturday, June 27, 2009 at Westwood High School.  

